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Partnership for Ealing

Children’s Trust Board
6th July 2010, 2:00-4:00 pm, Committee Room 2, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Sarah Ewum, for more information: 

020 8825 7586, EwumS@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	Chair:

Cllr Patricia Walker  

Children’s Trust Board members:

[AC]

Cllr Ann Chapman

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

[DA]

David Archibald

Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[SP]

Sue Porter

Young Women’s Christian Association (YWCA)

[PP]

Phil Portwood

Non-Exec 

[VC]

Victoria Cannizzaro

Policy Officer, LBE

[JM]

Jo Murfitt

Director of Strategy, Ealing PCT

[RC]

Robert Creighton

Chief Executive, Ealing Primary Care Trust

[PW]

Paula Whittle

Principal Ealing, Hammersmith and West London College

[HM]

Heather Matthews

Ealing Contact a Family

[CC]

Carmel Cahill

Ealing Community Network, ECVS

Also attending:

[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy Support Officer, LBE

[EC]

Elaine Cunningham

Head of Youth and Connexions

[DG]

Debbie Grey

On behalf of Yvonne Leese

[MW]

Maggie Wilson

Head of Children’s Commissioning

[SF]

Sandy Fenwick

Jobcentre Plus

[KG]

Karen Gibson

LBE Healthy Schools

[IJ]

Ian Jenkins

On behalf of Sultan Taylor

[JS-S]

Julia Senior-Smith

Children's Workforce Project Manager
[JF]

Judith Finlay

Director, Children and Families, LBE

[CG]

Cathy Garlick

On behalf of Julie Lowe

Apologies: 

[JL]

Julie Lowe

Chief Executive, EHT

[YL]

Yvonne Leese

Director of Operational Services, Ealing and Harrow Community Services

[ST]

Sultan Taylor

Borough Commander, Ealing Police




	1. 
	Welcome, introductions and apologises
	Actions

	
	Apologies were accepted from Julie Lowe, Yvonne Leese and Sultan Taylor.
	

	2. 
	Minutes and Matters arising 

· Minutes from March 2010
	

	
	Minutes were agreed. There were no matters arising.
	

	3. 
	Health Related Behaviour Survey


	

	
	KG presented the ‘Health Related behaviour Survey’

The survey focused on seven main issues:

1) Body image

2) Eating Habits and behaviour

3) Attitude to exercise and physical activity

4) Emotional health

5) Domestic Violence

6) Sex and Drugs

7) Crime and community safety

KG informed the board that:

· This amounts to 98%of schools in the borough

· There is a predicted increase in the participation of schools in the next 5 years.

DA encouraged all board members to read the report once it has been published.
	KG to circulate the Health Related Behaviour Survey Report to all Board members



	4.
	Polyclinics and Review of Paediatric Asthma Programme
	

	
	RC presented the Tackling Asthma in Ealing’s Children scheme, which focuses on patients receiving effective Asthma treatment. 

The scheme provides an intermediary intervention for communities to raise awareness of Asthma. In particular, the importance of receiving correct and effective treatment.

RC hopes to broaden the scheme to include General Practices nationwide, provided funding is received from Asthma UK.

RC asked the board to refer to the Asthma UK Report ‘Missing out and speaking up’ as it highlights the immediate need for Asthma awareness and training.

The Asthma training scheme aims to make all schools in Ealing ‘

Asthma friendly’ certified. This can be achieved by:

· Encouraging schools to develop an individual policy tailored to their specific needs

· Providing an incentive for the development of 'Asthma policy through school competitions

· Ensuring all teachers and carers are trained to recognise important tell-tell signs of Asthma. 
RC stated that by the end of the summer 10% of schools in Ealing would be certified ‘Asthma friendly’ and 50% of schools by the end of project in 3 years. 

RC stressed that main issues arose from being unable to train Parents, Teachers and health staff to enable them to prevent Asthma attacks. 

Every school developed its own unique plan adapted to their individual needs with the scheme aiming to engage 60% of schools into the training. 

MW advised that this approach could benefit and help to raise the awareness of other health conditions.
	

	5.
	LAA Performance Update
	

	
	VC presented the LAA Provisional Year end 2009/10 Partnership report for the Children’s Trust. 

Achievements to note include:

· The reduction of the number of NEETs in the borough

· The reduction of the youth re-offending rate

· The achievement of the healthy schools standard (76 and out of 86 schools in the borough have now achieved healthy schools status).
In terms of the statutory targets key achievements to note include:
· Rate of young offenders in education, employment or training has exceeded its target by 7%

· The rate of first time entrants to the youth justice system has decreased. This performance is ranked as the top performance in London. 
A final update of all LAA performance for 2009/10 will be available in the first quarter of 2010/11. 

VC also provided an update on Performance Reward Grant.  The latest update from the Government is that we will receive 50% of the reward grant we would have previously been expecting, although cannot submit claims until December, with grants anticipated to be made in March 2011. 


	

	6.
	CYPP work plan and update from CTOB
	

	
	JF suggested that the Children’s Trust Operational Board decide on which priorities to take forward and any conclusions reported at the September Children’s Trust Board meeting.

RC asked for clarification on who would be responsible for proposing what priorities to focus on.

DA provided an update on BSF funding. Education Secretary, Michael Gove announced on 5 July that plans to transform 15 high and special schools and build a new high school under BSF would be stopped and projects at two ‘sample’ schools (Cardinal Wiseman and Dormers Wells) were being reviewed. A scheme to extend the West London Academy is also held up pending the review.   
	 

	7.
	Children’s Workforce Development Strategy

· Ealing Children’s Workforce Strategy 2010-13
	

	
	JS-S provided an update on Ealing Children’s Workforce Strategy. 

The purpose of the Children’s Workforce Strategy is to give leaders, managers and staff in Ealing the direction they need to ensure that there is a suitably qualified workforce able to deliver services to children, young people and their families that are of a high quality and meet their needs.  

The Strategy describes the steps to be taken to achieve a reformed and integrated workforce that is able to support the delivery of the Children and Young Peoples Plan (CYPP), and to promote an understanding of the concept of ‘One Children’s Workforce’.  The Strategy will be used as a guide to support managers with their workforce planning.

The CWSG will be responsible for the development, review and implementation of the Strategy and the Project Manager will monitor progress against service plan activities to ensure that the strategic objectives set out within the Strategy are being addressed.  
The Strategy will be reviewed annually in order to align it with any emerging priorities and to ensure that the activities undertaken are having the desired impact, and progress will be reported to the Children's Services Management Team (CSMT) and the Children's Trust Board as required.

A communication plan has been written alongside this Strategy to ensure that as many people as possible who work within the Children’s Trust are aware of the key messages within the Strategy, and that there is a greater understanding of integrated working.  An ‘easy to read’ leaflet will also be produced to support the communication process.

JS-S asked the board to read and approve the Development Strategy.

RC noted that Board members hadn’t previously seen a copy of the Strategy and asked JS-S what the implications of Development Strategy would be on the NHS.

Board members agreed to sign-off the Strategy.  
	

	8.
	NHS Ealing Restructure and Integrated Care Commissioning
	

	
	JM briefly highlighted that she is currently developing a Business Plan and will feedback to the board when it is finalised.
	 

	9.
	Report on the full results of the EYA Speak Out 2010 
	

	
	Representatives from Ealing Youth Action (EYA) provided an overview of the results from the recent Speak Out 2010 Youth Conference.

Feedback focused on gun/knife crime, healthy eating, physical exercise, and employment opportunities.

RC urged that there should be a formal mechanism to follow up these issues.

EYA representatives asked if board members could attend their meetings. Members agreed that this would be beneficial. 

RC questioned what added value the board presented. He asked that a report be submitted every 6 months to evaluate its progress.  

EC reported that updates are given to the Children’s Trust on a regular basis, and actions are followed up with relevant service areas. 
	 

	10.
	Family Intervention Project

· FIP Update
	

	
	MW gave an update on the Family Intervention Project. 

The FIP is designed to work with the top 2% vulnerable/challenging families in England in an attempt to improve circumstances and life-chances for the young people and parents within a household and in turn reduce the amount spent per family by the local authority. 

The project started in Ealing in June 2009 and has been granted funding of £220,000 until 31st March 2011.
IJ asked what criteria was used in the selection process and what agencies were involved in selection process.

MW said that families were currently being “volunteered” into the project. This was a result of them being:

Problematic

Antisocial

Highly known as a vulnerable family to services.

JM suggested that triggers were placed earlier in the process to elevate problems and that links should be made with the Family Nurse Project. 

JF suggested that an evaluation of the FIP should be completed followed by an Invest to Save proposal depending on the outcomes of the evaluation.
	

	11.
	Health and Social Care Grant update
	

	
	MW provided an update on the changes to the Health and Social care Grant.

Detailed information on budget reductions can be found in the spreadsheets referred to above. 

	

	12.
	AOB

· Preventing Knife Crime
	

	
	IJ stressed that there is an immediate need to raise awareness in schools and children need to understand that Knife Crime is a serious offence. Only one person in a group needs to carry a knife and the entire group will be charged with attempted/actual murder if there is an incident.

IJ also encouraged all partner services to realise and flag signs to stop violence.

IJ explained that currently every school in Ealing has an assigned police officer. In addition to this, all Head Teachers have access to special telephone lines direct to officers.

IJ said the Youth Survey conducted showed that Number One fear among children is knife crime. Each year the highest crime rates are reported in September and October. All services should prepare for this year should be equally high.

JF asked for an appeal for further protective measures. She invited the representatives from the EYA to comment on their ideas towards any failings in partner services.

The representatives advised that:

· Young people do not like getting searched at school as they feel it is an extension of Stop and Search.

· Police presence does delay attacks but only for a short period of time. Once the police have gone the groups return and begin to cause trouble leaving potential victims unprotected.

· There should be more regular Police presence outside schools that patrol past 5pm.
	


Next Meeting Date: 
28 September 2010

